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quencies, the upper frequency limit bein1 twice 
the lower frequency limit. The centre or mid 
frequency used to designate each octave is twice 
the centre frequency of the precedin1 octave 
band. In this document,· one-third octave bands 
are used to geometrically split an octave band 
into three parts and the mid frequency is used 
to designate each band. 

EXPOSURE LIMITS 

Limits of exposure to airborne ultrasound for 
occupational exposure are pven in Table I. The 
limits apply to continuous exposure to workers 
for an 8 hour working day. The limits in Table 
1 may be increased in accordance . with cor
rections pven in Table 2, provided the total 
duration of exposure per day does not exceed 4 
hours. 

Exposure limits to airborne ultrasound for 
the general public are pven in Table 3. The 
limits apply to continuous exposure to the gen
eral public for up to 24 hours per day. 

National or local noise regulations or stan
dards should incorporate limits of occupational 
and general public exposure to the auditory 
component of the airborne acoustic enerff 
emitted from ultrasound devices. 

Measurement of the sound pressure levels to 
determine adherence to the guidelines should be 
made at the normal height of the ears of ex
posed persons. 

A brief rationale for the exposure limits is 
pven in Appendix I. Measures needed to ensure 
compliance with these limits are pven in Appen
dix 2. 

EXCLUSIONS 

The limits recommended in these guidelines may 
be exceeded for occupational exposure, if work
ers are provided with ear protectors that reduce 
the ultrasound levels at their ears to the sound 
pressure levels pven in Table I. No exclusions 
to these limits are recommended for exposure of 
the general public (Table 3). 

Table 1. Limits for continuous occupational exposure to airborrw ultrasound 

Mid Crequeney of 

one-third oeteve band 
(kHz) 

20 

25 

31,S 

40 

so 

83 

80 

100 

Sound pressure level 

(dB re: 2'!16Pa) 

75 

110 

110 

110 

110 

110 

110 

110 

Table 2. Modification to occupational exposure limits given in Table I for exposure durations 
not exceeding 4 hours per day 

Total expo1ure duration

<n> 

2-, 

1-2

0-1

Correction to SPL 

(di) 

+3

+S 

+I 
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